
Briefly	introduce	students	to	the	principles	of	glass	cutting,	utilizing	assumed	knowledge	○
of	everyday	materials.
Aa	far	as	reasonably	practicable	within	the	given	time	constraints	the	session	will	include	participatory	elements.○

The	aims	of	the	micro-teach	session1.

Have	gained	a	comprehension	of	the	principles	of	scoring	and	breaking	glass	in	a	straight	line	including	H&S	
considerations	and	use	of	tools

○

Identify	the	five	key	stages	of	safe	and	successful	glass	cutting○

The	learning	objectives;	what	participants	should	know,	be	able	to	do	or	understand	at	the	end2.

In	a	longer	taught	session	all	 students	would	be	given	the	opportunity	have	a	go	at	glass	cutting.	Students	would	be	set	
a	number	of	tasks	to	cut	out	a	variety	of	shapes	and	I	would	walk	round	the	group	and	offer	formative	feedback	on	how	
they	are	handling	the	tools	and	materials	and	provide	advice	and	guidance	on	how	they	might	modify	their	practice.	In	
the	micro-teach	however,	it	was	unrealistic	for	everyone	to	have	a	go	and	receive	 feedback	in	the	allotted	time	
therefore	I	singled	out	a	volunteer	to	have	a	go	in	front	of	the	rest	of	the	group,	prompting	them	through	each	stage	of	
the	process	and	offer	advice	and	feedback.	This	is	indicative	of	the	type	of	assessment	and	feedback	offered	within	my	
teaching	practice.	I	do	not	test,	mark	or	grade	students	on	technical	ability	rather	offer	immediate	continuous	
formative	feedback	to	enhance	their	learning	experience.

○

Steph's	feedback	praised	the	use	of	directed	questioning	as	a	method	for	checking	understanding.	I	broke	the	glass	
cutting	process	down	into	five	distinct	steps.	When	the	volunteer	was	having,	I	asked	the	student	what	they	would	do	
next,	before	progressing	to	the	next	step	- this	was	a	form	of	test	to	check	they	had	understood	the	five	step	process

○

The	strategies	you	used	to	measure	participants	understanding3.

I	was	very	keen	for	the	micro-teach	to	include	participatory	practical	elements,	because	this	is	most	reflective	of	my	
teaching	practice	and	subject	specialism.	Also	it	is	widely	recognise	that	to	learn	a	practical	skill	it	needs	to	be	practised	
not	just	talked	about	or	demonstrated.

○

'The	constitutive	rules	of	craft	are	only	learned	by	actually	doing	the	activity.	Indeed,	they	are	the	activity.	This	is	a	
fundamental	point	about	craft	knowledge.	You	cannot	understand	it	or	know	it	until	you	can	do	it.	Reading	about	it	is	
not	the	same	as	understanding	it.'	(Dormer,	P.	1994.	p42)

○

The	session	will	include	demonstrations,	question	and	answer	and	practical○
Engagement
This	draws	on	the	principle	of	experiential	 learning	(David	A.	Kolb,	1984)	or	learning	by	doing.	Learning	through	first	
hand	experience	with	the	material	and	process,	with	the	opportunity	to	reflect,	generalise	and	apply	knowledge	and	
understanding

○

Experiential	 learning	involves	a	'direct	encounter	with	the	phenomena	being	studied	rather	than	merely	thinking	about	
the	encounter	of	only	considering	the	possibility	of	doing	something	about	it.'		

○

This	is	also	has	echoes	of	Bloom’s	Taxonomy	-○

Models	of	practice	or	theoretical	foundations	and	relevant	disciplinary	and	pedagogic	literature	which	informed	approach	
to	planning,	delivering	and	assessing	the	micro-teach

4.

I	provided	students	with	a	handout	at	the	end	of	the	session.	The	handout	is	a	document	by	Bullseye	Glass,	titled	'12	
Ways	to	Improve	Your	Cutting'.	The	context	of	the	handout	is	quite	important,	and	how	it	can	facilitate	self	directed	
learning.	The	document	is	about	improving	your	cutting;	in	addition	to	the	basics	that	I	covered	in	the	taught	session	it	
gives	additional	hints	and	tips	on	how	to	cut	glass	successfully.	This	is	giving	students	the	opportunity	to	explore	the	
process	further	- beyond	what	I	have	delivered	in	the	session.	In	addition	I	signposted	students	to	a	couple	of	online	
resources	that	host	a	catalogue	of	instructional	videos	and	documents	within	the	field	of	kiln	formed	glass,	including	
glass	cutting.	

○
The	opportunities	it	provided	for	developing	self-directed	learning	- how	participants	may	use	the	knowledge	gained5.

My	teaching	relies	on	a	wealth	of	resources	and	space	requirements	because	of	its	technical	and	practical	context.	One	
of	the	first	challenges	was	the	physical	learning	environment.	All	of	the	micro-teaches	were	scheduled	to	take	place	in	a	
seminar	room.	However	this	wasn't	an	appropriate	learning	and	teaching	environment	for	participatory	practical	
workshop.	Therefore,	I	had	to	move	my	session	to	the	glass	studio.	Here	I	had	all	the	materials	and	tools	at	hand	as	well	
as	having	more	control	over	the	set	up	of	the	space

○

I	received	positive	comments	about	how	I	made	use	of	a	variety	of	resources,	in	particular	the	use	of	a	whiteboard	and	
diagrams	to	explain	the	concepts/principles	behind	the	process.

○

I	developed	a	new	visual	metaphor	for	the	process,.	I	regularly	try	to	use	everyday,	assumed	knowledge	within	my	
teaching	practice	to	help	students	better	understand	the	underlying	principles	of	a	process	of	technique.	On	this	
occasion	I	invited	two	volunteers	to	break	different	types	of	chocolate	bar	to	illustrate	how	a	weakness	in	a	material	
can	aid	breaking.	On	the	whole	I	think	it	worked,	Steph's	comments…

○

The	resources/appropriate	technology	you	developed	or	used6.

Glass	cutting	is	one	of	the	first	skills	our	Stage	One	students	are	taught	within	glass	making,	it	is	fundamental	skill	for	
any	crafts	person	working	with	sheet	glass.	Therefore	I	felt	it	was	an	appropriate	technique	to	show	the	PGCHE	cohort,	
who	I	assumed	would	have	had	very	little	experience/knowledge	of	working	with	glass.

○

This	type	of	taught	session	to	a	small	group	5-15	students	is	indicative	of	the	type	of	teaching	I	deliver	on	BA(Hons)	
Contemporary	Crafts	at	Falmouth.	I	am	responsible	for	teaching	our	students	technical	processes	through	participatory	
workshops	like	the	micro-teach.	In	addition	I	offer	individual	technical	support	and	assistance	to	students.

○

How	the	session	fits	into	the	wider	curriculum	with	regard	to	subject	specialism	and	teaching	role7.

How	could	I	gather	more	feedback	on	my	teaching.	The	process	of	receiving	feedback	students	and	peers	has	proved	
really	valuable	in	highlighting	areas	for	improvement	and	modifications	to	my	teaching.	Our	students	complete	module	
evaluation	forms,	contribute	to	student-staff	liaison	groups	and	complete	the	NSS.	However,	prior	to	commencing	the	
PGCHE	I	have	not	actively	sought	out	feedback	on	my	own	teaching,	and	the	content	is	often	very	generalised	about	
the	course	content,	timetabling	and	structure	and	not	specific	to	me	as	a	technician	and	my	teaching.	This	has	made	me	
think	about	how	I	might	collect	more	immediate	feedback	from	my	students,	specifically	about	my	own	teaching	
practice	and	interactions	with	students.	

○

An	area	for	modification	I	have	identified	is	the	use	of	online	resources	and	digital	technologies	in	my	teaching	practice.	
There	are	practical	implications	that	inhibit	the	use	of	a	projector	or	digital	screens	in	the	glass	studio.	As	an	open	plan	
environment,	with	automatic	lighting	the	use	of	digital	screens/projectors	in	the	glass	studio	wouldn’t	be	practical.	
However	I	think	I	could	make	better	use	of	virtual	learning	environments	to	store	and	make	technical	resources	
available	to	students.	Currently	the	Contemporary	Crafts	page	on	the	Learning	Space	is	quite	difficult	to	navigate	and	
there	is	no	section	dedicated	to	technical	 information.	Instead,	instructional	documents	are	located	with	in	the	module	
where	they	were	first	taught,	however	this	makes	them	tricky	to	find	later	on	in	a	student's	studies.	

○

In	addition	to	improving	the	technical	information	on	the	VLE	I	think	there	is	scope	to	implement	the	pedagogical	idea	
of	flipped	classroom	into	my	practice.	This	model	turns	the	traditional	teaching	practices	upside	down;	where	by	
traditional	instructional	elements	(e.g.	a	lecture)	are	delivered	 remotely,	often	online	in	the	form	of	short	videos	prior	
to	a	taught	session.	The	teacher-student	contact	time	is	then	devoted	to	higher	order	thinking,	unpicking	
principles/concepts	and	engaging	with	the	subject	matter	- traditionally	this	happens	during	self	directed	study.	The	
standard	format	for	a	practical	workshop	such	as	the	glass	cutting	micro-teach	is	a	teacher	led	demonstration	followed	
by	the	students	having	a	go.	This	model	could	benefit	from	the	flipped	classroom	principle.	If	the	demonstration	was	
made	available	online	prior	to	the	taught	session	in	the	form	of	an	instructional	video	this	would	allow	more	contact	
time	for	students	to	experience	and	practice	the	process.	The	main	inhibitor	and	determining	factor	of	micro-teach	
planning	was	the	time	limitation	of	10-15	minutes.	This	limited	student	participation	in	the	process.

○

In	light	of	feedback	received	and	relating	to	the	dimensions	of	the	UKPSF,	are	there	any	modifications	to	your	own	teaching	
practice/curriculum/assessment	strategies	etc.

8.

Feedback	from	Sion	(Appendix	3)	suggests	that	the	
outcomes	were	achieved

•

I	developed	the	five	stages	to	glass	cutting	model	to	
help	the	students	better	digest	the	information,	and	
consider	testing	the	participants	on	how	well	they	could	
recall	 the	five	stages.

•

Therefore,	the	importance	of	self	evaluation	and	critical	
reflection	of	my	own	practice	is	even	more	pertinent	in	
the	context	of	this	assignment.

•
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cutting	process	down	into	five	distinct	steps.	When	the	volunteer	was	having,	I	asked	the	student	what	they	would	do	
next,	before	progressing	to	the	next	step	- this	was	a	form	of	test	to	check	they	had	understood	the	five	step	process

○

The	strategies	you	used	to	measure	participants	understanding3.

I	was	very	keen	for	the	micro-teach	to	include	participatory	practical	elements,	because	this	is	most	reflective	of	my	
teaching	practice	and	subject	specialism.	Also	it	is	widely	recognise	that	to	learn	a	practical	skill	it	needs	to	be	practised	
not	just	talked	about	or	demonstrated.

○

'The	constitutive	rules	of	craft	are	only	learned	by	actually	doing	the	activity.	Indeed,	they	are	the	activity.	This	is	a	
fundamental	point	about	craft	knowledge.	You	cannot	understand	it	or	know	it	until	you	can	do	it.	Reading	about	it	is	
not	the	same	as	understanding	it.'	(Dormer,	P.	1994.	p42)

○

The	session	will	include	demonstrations,	question	and	answer	and	practical○
Engagement
This	draws	on	the	principle	of	experiential	 learning	(David	A.	Kolb,	1984)	or	learning	by	doing.	Learning	through	first	
hand	experience	with	the	material	and	process,	with	the	opportunity	to	reflect,	generalise	and	apply	knowledge	and	
understanding

○

Experiential	 learning	involves	a	'direct	encounter	with	the	phenomena	being	studied	rather	than	merely	thinking	about	
the	encounter	of	only	considering	the	possibility	of	doing	something	about	it.'		

○

This	is	also	has	echoes	of	Bloom’s	Taxonomy	-○

Models	of	practice	or	theoretical	foundations	and	relevant	disciplinary	and	pedagogic	literature	which	informed	approach	
to	planning,	delivering	and	assessing	the	micro-teach

4.

I	provided	students	with	a	handout	at	the	end	of	the	session.	The	handout	is	a	document	by	Bullseye	Glass,	titled	'12	
Ways	to	Improve	Your	Cutting'.	The	context	of	the	handout	is	quite	important,	and	how	it	can	facilitate	self	directed	
learning.	The	document	is	about	improving	your	cutting;	in	addition	to	the	basics	that	I	covered	in	the	taught	session	it	
gives	additional	hints	and	tips	on	how	to	cut	glass	successfully.	This	is	giving	students	the	opportunity	to	explore	the	
process	further	- beyond	what	I	have	delivered	in	the	session.	In	addition	I	signposted	students	to	a	couple	of	online	
resources	that	host	a	catalogue	of	instructional	videos	and	documents	within	the	field	of	kiln	formed	glass,	including	
glass	cutting.	

○
The	opportunities	it	provided	for	developing	self-directed	learning	- how	participants	may	use	the	knowledge	gained5.

My	teaching	relies	on	a	wealth	of	resources	and	space	requirements	because	of	its	technical	and	practical	context.	One	
of	the	first	challenges	was	the	physical	learning	environment.	All	of	the	micro-teaches	were	scheduled	to	take	place	in	a	
seminar	room.	However	this	wasn't	an	appropriate	learning	and	teaching	environment	for	participatory	practical	
workshop.	Therefore,	I	had	to	move	my	session	to	the	glass	studio.	Here	I	had	all	the	materials	and	tools	at	hand	as	well	
as	having	more	control	over	the	set	up	of	the	space

○

I	received	positive	comments	about	how	I	made	use	of	a	variety	of	resources,	in	particular	the	use	of	a	whiteboard	and	
diagrams	to	explain	the	concepts/principles	behind	the	process.

○

I	developed	a	new	visual	metaphor	for	the	process,.	I	regularly	try	to	use	everyday,	assumed	knowledge	within	my	
teaching	practice	to	help	students	better	understand	the	underlying	principles	of	a	process	of	technique.	On	this	
occasion	I	invited	two	volunteers	to	break	different	types	of	chocolate	bar	to	illustrate	how	a	weakness	in	a	material	
can	aid	breaking.	On	the	whole	I	think	it	worked,	Steph's	comments…

○

The	resources/appropriate	technology	you	developed	or	used6.

Glass	cutting	is	one	of	the	first	skills	our	Stage	One	students	are	taught	within	glass	making,	it	is	fundamental	skill	for	
any	crafts	person	working	with	sheet	glass.	Therefore	I	felt	it	was	an	appropriate	technique	to	show	the	PGCHE	cohort,	
who	I	assumed	would	have	had	very	little	experience/knowledge	of	working	with	glass.

○

This	type	of	taught	session	to	a	small	group	5-15	students	is	indicative	of	the	type	of	teaching	I	deliver	on	BA(Hons)	
Contemporary	Crafts	at	Falmouth.	I	am	responsible	for	teaching	our	students	technical	processes	through	participatory	
workshops	like	the	micro-teach.	In	addition	I	offer	individual	technical	support	and	assistance	to	students.

○

How	the	session	fits	into	the	wider	curriculum	with	regard	to	subject	specialism	and	teaching	role7.

How	could	I	gather	more	feedback	on	my	teaching.	The	process	of	receiving	feedback	students	and	peers	has	proved	
really	valuable	in	highlighting	areas	for	improvement	and	modifications	to	my	teaching.	Our	students	complete	module	
evaluation	forms,	contribute	to	student-staff	liaison	groups	and	complete	the	NSS.	However,	prior	to	commencing	the	
PGCHE	I	have	not	actively	sought	out	feedback	on	my	own	teaching,	and	the	content	is	often	very	generalised	about	
the	course	content,	timetabling	and	structure	and	not	specific	to	me	as	a	technician	and	my	teaching.	This	has	made	me	
think	about	how	I	might	collect	more	immediate	feedback	from	my	students,	specifically	about	my	own	teaching	
practice	and	interactions	with	students.	

○

An	area	for	modification	I	have	identified	is	the	use	of	online	resources	and	digital	technologies	in	my	teaching	practice.	
There	are	practical	implications	that	inhibit	the	use	of	a	projector	or	digital	screens	in	the	glass	studio.	As	an	open	plan	
environment,	with	automatic	lighting	the	use	of	digital	screens/projectors	in	the	glass	studio	wouldn’t	be	practical.	
However	I	think	I	could	make	better	use	of	virtual	learning	environments	to	store	and	make	technical	resources	
available	to	students.	Currently	the	Contemporary	Crafts	page	on	the	Learning	Space	is	quite	difficult	to	navigate	and	
there	is	no	section	dedicated	to	technical	 information.	Instead,	instructional	documents	are	located	with	in	the	module	
where	they	were	first	taught,	however	this	makes	them	tricky	to	find	later	on	in	a	student's	studies.	

○

In	addition	to	improving	the	technical	information	on	the	VLE	I	think	there	is	scope	to	implement	the	pedagogical	idea	
of	flipped	classroom	into	my	practice.	This	model	turns	the	traditional	teaching	practices	upside	down;	where	by	
traditional	instructional	elements	(e.g.	a	lecture)	are	delivered	 remotely,	often	online	in	the	form	of	short	videos	prior	
to	a	taught	session.	The	teacher-student	contact	time	is	then	devoted	to	higher	order	thinking,	unpicking	
principles/concepts	and	engaging	with	the	subject	matter	- traditionally	this	happens	during	self	directed	study.	The	
standard	format	for	a	practical	workshop	such	as	the	glass	cutting	micro-teach	is	a	teacher	led	demonstration	followed	
by	the	students	having	a	go.	This	model	could	benefit	from	the	flipped	classroom	principle.	If	the	demonstration	was	
made	available	online	prior	to	the	taught	session	in	the	form	of	an	instructional	video	this	would	allow	more	contact	
time	for	students	to	experience	and	practice	the	process.	The	main	inhibitor	and	determining	factor	of	micro-teach	
planning	was	the	time	limitation	of	10-15	minutes.	This	limited	student	participation	in	the	process.

○

In	light	of	feedback	received	and	relating	to	the	dimensions	of	the	UKPSF,	are	there	any	modifications	to	your	own	teaching	
practice/curriculum/assessment	strategies	etc.

8.

Feedback	from	Sion	(Appendix	3)	suggests	that	the	
outcomes	were	achieved

•

I	developed	the	five	stages	to	glass	cutting	model	to	
help	the	students	better	digest	the	information,	and	
consider	testing	the	participants	on	how	well	they	could	
recall	 the	five	stages.

•

Therefore,	the	importance	of	self	evaluation	and	critical	
reflection	of	my	own	practice	is	even	more	pertinent	in	
the	context	of	this	assignment.

•
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Briefly	introduce	students	to	the	principles	of	glass	cutting,	utilizing	assumed	knowledge	○
of	everyday	materials.
Aa	far	as	reasonably	practicable	within	the	given	time	constraints	the	session	will	include	participatory	elements.○

The	aims	of	the	micro-teach	session1.

Have	gained	a	comprehension	of	the	principles	of	scoring	and	breaking	glass	in	a	straight	line	including	H&S	
considerations	and	use	of	tools

○

Identify	the	five	key	stages	of	safe	and	successful	glass	cutting○

The	learning	objectives;	what	participants	should	know,	be	able	to	do	or	understand	at	the	end2.

In	a	longer	taught	session	all	 students	would	be	given	the	opportunity	have	a	go	at	glass	cutting.	Students	would	be	set	
a	number	of	tasks	to	cut	out	a	variety	of	shapes	and	I	would	walk	round	the	group	and	offer	formative	feedback	on	how	
they	are	handling	the	tools	and	materials	and	provide	advice	and	guidance	on	how	they	might	modify	their	practice.	In	
the	micro-teach	however,	it	was	unrealistic	for	everyone	to	have	a	go	and	receive	 feedback	in	the	allotted	time	
therefore	I	singled	out	a	volunteer	to	have	a	go	in	front	of	the	rest	of	the	group,	prompting	them	through	each	stage	of	
the	process	and	offer	advice	and	feedback.	This	is	indicative	of	the	type	of	assessment	and	feedback	offered	within	my	
teaching	practice.	I	do	not	test,	mark	or	grade	students	on	technical	ability	rather	offer	immediate	continuous	
formative	feedback	to	enhance	their	learning	experience.

○

Steph's	feedback	praised	the	use	of	directed	questioning	as	a	method	for	checking	understanding.	I	broke	the	glass	
cutting	process	down	into	five	distinct	steps.	When	the	volunteer	was	having,	I	asked	the	student	what	they	would	do	
next,	before	progressing	to	the	next	step	- this	was	a	form	of	test	to	check	they	had	understood	the	five	step	process

○

The	strategies	you	used	to	measure	participants	understanding3.

I	was	very	keen	for	the	micro-teach	to	include	participatory	practical	elements,	because	this	is	most	reflective	of	my	
teaching	practice	and	subject	specialism.	Also	it	is	widely	recognise	that	to	learn	a	practical	skill	it	needs	to	be	practised	
not	just	talked	about	or	demonstrated.

○

'The	constitutive	rules	of	craft	are	only	learned	by	actually	doing	the	activity.	Indeed,	they	are	the	activity.	This	is	a	
fundamental	point	about	craft	knowledge.	You	cannot	understand	it	or	know	it	until	you	can	do	it.	Reading	about	it	is	
not	the	same	as	understanding	it.'	(Dormer,	P.	1994.	p42)

○

The	session	will	include	demonstrations,	question	and	answer	and	practical○
Engagement
This	draws	on	the	principle	of	experiential	 learning	(David	A.	Kolb,	1984)	or	learning	by	doing.	Learning	through	first	
hand	experience	with	the	material	and	process,	with	the	opportunity	to	reflect,	generalise	and	apply	knowledge	and	
understanding

○

Experiential	 learning	involves	a	'direct	encounter	with	the	phenomena	being	studied	rather	than	merely	thinking	about	
the	encounter	of	only	considering	the	possibility	of	doing	something	about	it.'		

○

This	is	also	has	echoes	of	Bloom’s	Taxonomy	-○

Models	of	practice	or	theoretical	foundations	and	relevant	disciplinary	and	pedagogic	literature	which	informed	approach	
to	planning,	delivering	and	assessing	the	micro-teach

4.

I	provided	students	with	a	handout	at	the	end	of	the	session.	The	handout	is	a	document	by	Bullseye	Glass,	titled	'12	
Ways	to	Improve	Your	Cutting'.	The	context	of	the	handout	is	quite	important,	and	how	it	can	facilitate	self	directed	
learning.	The	document	is	about	improving	your	cutting;	in	addition	to	the	basics	that	I	covered	in	the	taught	session	it	
gives	additional	hints	and	tips	on	how	to	cut	glass	successfully.	This	is	giving	students	the	opportunity	to	explore	the	
process	further	- beyond	what	I	have	delivered	in	the	session.	In	addition	I	signposted	students	to	a	couple	of	online	
resources	that	host	a	catalogue	of	instructional	videos	and	documents	within	the	field	of	kiln	formed	glass,	including	
glass	cutting.	

○
The	opportunities	it	provided	for	developing	self-directed	learning	- how	participants	may	use	the	knowledge	gained5.

My	teaching	relies	on	a	wealth	of	resources	and	space	requirements	because	of	its	technical	and	practical	context.	One	
of	the	first	challenges	was	the	physical	learning	environment.	All	of	the	micro-teaches	were	scheduled	to	take	place	in	a	
seminar	room.	However	this	wasn't	an	appropriate	learning	and	teaching	environment	for	participatory	practical	
workshop.	Therefore,	I	had	to	move	my	session	to	the	glass	studio.	Here	I	had	all	the	materials	and	tools	at	hand	as	well	
as	having	more	control	over	the	set	up	of	the	space

○

I	received	positive	comments	about	how	I	made	use	of	a	variety	of	resources,	in	particular	the	use	of	a	whiteboard	and	
diagrams	to	explain	the	concepts/principles	behind	the	process.

○

I	developed	a	new	visual	metaphor	for	the	process,.	I	regularly	try	to	use	everyday,	assumed	knowledge	within	my	
teaching	practice	to	help	students	better	understand	the	underlying	principles	of	a	process	of	technique.	On	this	
occasion	I	invited	two	volunteers	to	break	different	types	of	chocolate	bar	to	illustrate	how	a	weakness	in	a	material	
can	aid	breaking.	On	the	whole	I	think	it	worked,	Steph's	comments…

○

The	resources/appropriate	technology	you	developed	or	used6.

Glass	cutting	is	one	of	the	first	skills	our	Stage	One	students	are	taught	within	glass	making,	it	is	fundamental	skill	for	
any	crafts	person	working	with	sheet	glass.	Therefore	I	felt	it	was	an	appropriate	technique	to	show	the	PGCHE	cohort,	
who	I	assumed	would	have	had	very	little	experience/knowledge	of	working	with	glass.

○

This	type	of	taught	session	to	a	small	group	5-15	students	is	indicative	of	the	type	of	teaching	I	deliver	on	BA(Hons)	
Contemporary	Crafts	at	Falmouth.	I	am	responsible	for	teaching	our	students	technical	processes	through	participatory	
workshops	like	the	micro-teach.	In	addition	I	offer	individual	technical	support	and	assistance	to	students.

○

How	the	session	fits	into	the	wider	curriculum	with	regard	to	subject	specialism	and	teaching	role7.

How	could	I	gather	more	feedback	on	my	teaching.	The	process	of	receiving	feedback	students	and	peers	has	proved	
really	valuable	in	highlighting	areas	for	improvement	and	modifications	to	my	teaching.	Our	students	complete	module	
evaluation	forms,	contribute	to	student-staff	liaison	groups	and	complete	the	NSS.	However,	prior	to	commencing	the	
PGCHE	I	have	not	actively	sought	out	feedback	on	my	own	teaching,	and	the	content	is	often	very	generalised	about	
the	course	content,	timetabling	and	structure	and	not	specific	to	me	as	a	technician	and	my	teaching.	This	has	made	me	
think	about	how	I	might	collect	more	immediate	feedback	from	my	students,	specifically	about	my	own	teaching	
practice	and	interactions	with	students.	

○

An	area	for	modification	I	have	identified	is	the	use	of	online	resources	and	digital	technologies	in	my	teaching	practice.	
There	are	practical	implications	that	inhibit	the	use	of	a	projector	or	digital	screens	in	the	glass	studio.	As	an	open	plan	
environment,	with	automatic	lighting	the	use	of	digital	screens/projectors	in	the	glass	studio	wouldn’t	be	practical.	
However	I	think	I	could	make	better	use	of	virtual	learning	environments	to	store	and	make	technical	resources	
available	to	students.	Currently	the	Contemporary	Crafts	page	on	the	Learning	Space	is	quite	difficult	to	navigate	and	
there	is	no	section	dedicated	to	technical	 information.	Instead,	instructional	documents	are	located	with	in	the	module	
where	they	were	first	taught,	however	this	makes	them	tricky	to	find	later	on	in	a	student's	studies.	

○

In	addition	to	improving	the	technical	information	on	the	VLE	I	think	there	is	scope	to	implement	the	pedagogical	idea	
of	flipped	classroom	into	my	practice.	This	model	turns	the	traditional	teaching	practices	upside	down;	where	by	
traditional	instructional	elements	(e.g.	a	lecture)	are	delivered	 remotely,	often	online	in	the	form	of	short	videos	prior	
to	a	taught	session.	The	teacher-student	contact	time	is	then	devoted	to	higher	order	thinking,	unpicking	
principles/concepts	and	engaging	with	the	subject	matter	- traditionally	this	happens	during	self	directed	study.	The	
standard	format	for	a	practical	workshop	such	as	the	glass	cutting	micro-teach	is	a	teacher	led	demonstration	followed	
by	the	students	having	a	go.	This	model	could	benefit	from	the	flipped	classroom	principle.	If	the	demonstration	was	
made	available	online	prior	to	the	taught	session	in	the	form	of	an	instructional	video	this	would	allow	more	contact	
time	for	students	to	experience	and	practice	the	process.	The	main	inhibitor	and	determining	factor	of	micro-teach	
planning	was	the	time	limitation	of	10-15	minutes.	This	limited	student	participation	in	the	process.

○

In	light	of	feedback	received	and	relating	to	the	dimensions	of	the	UKPSF,	are	there	any	modifications	to	your	own	teaching	
practice/curriculum/assessment	strategies	etc.

8.

Feedback	from	Sion	(Appendix	3)	suggests	that	the	
outcomes	were	achieved

•

I	developed	the	five	stages	to	glass	cutting	model	to	
help	the	students	better	digest	the	information,	and	
consider	testing	the	participants	on	how	well	they	could	
recall	 the	five	stages.

•

Therefore,	the	importance	of	self	evaluation	and	critical	
reflection	of	my	own	practice	is	even	more	pertinent	in	
the	context	of	this	assignment.

•
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Briefly	introduce	students	to	the	principles	of	glass	cutting,	utilizing	assumed	knowledge	○
of	everyday	materials.
Aa	far	as	reasonably	practicable	within	the	given	time	constraints	the	session	will	include	participatory	elements.○

The	aims	of	the	micro-teach	session1.

Have	gained	a	comprehension	of	the	principles	of	scoring	and	breaking	glass	in	a	straight	line	including	H&S	
considerations	and	use	of	tools

○

Identify	the	five	key	stages	of	safe	and	successful	glass	cutting○

The	learning	objectives;	what	participants	should	know,	be	able	to	do	or	understand	at	the	end2.

In	a	longer	taught	session	all	 students	would	be	given	the	opportunity	have	a	go	at	glass	cutting.	Students	would	be	set	
a	number	of	tasks	to	cut	out	a	variety	of	shapes	and	I	would	walk	round	the	group	and	offer	formative	feedback	on	how	
they	are	handling	the	tools	and	materials	and	provide	advice	and	guidance	on	how	they	might	modify	their	practice.	In	
the	micro-teach	however,	it	was	unrealistic	for	everyone	to	have	a	go	and	receive	 feedback	in	the	allotted	time	
therefore	I	singled	out	a	volunteer	to	have	a	go	in	front	of	the	rest	of	the	group,	prompting	them	through	each	stage	of	
the	process	and	offer	advice	and	feedback.	This	is	indicative	of	the	type	of	assessment	and	feedback	offered	within	my	
teaching	practice.	I	do	not	test,	mark	or	grade	students	on	technical	ability	rather	offer	immediate	continuous	
formative	feedback	to	enhance	their	learning	experience.

○

Steph's	feedback	praised	the	use	of	directed	questioning	as	a	method	for	checking	understanding.	I	broke	the	glass	
cutting	process	down	into	five	distinct	steps.	When	the	volunteer	was	having,	I	asked	the	student	what	they	would	do	
next,	before	progressing	to	the	next	step	- this	was	a	form	of	test	to	check	they	had	understood	the	five	step	process

○

The	strategies	you	used	to	measure	participants	understanding3.

I	was	very	keen	for	the	micro-teach	to	include	participatory	practical	elements,	because	this	is	most	reflective	of	my	
teaching	practice	and	subject	specialism.	Also	it	is	widely	recognise	that	to	learn	a	practical	skill	it	needs	to	be	practised	
not	just	talked	about	or	demonstrated.

○

'The	constitutive	rules	of	craft	are	only	learned	by	actually	doing	the	activity.	Indeed,	they	are	the	activity.	This	is	a	
fundamental	point	about	craft	knowledge.	You	cannot	understand	it	or	know	it	until	you	can	do	it.	Reading	about	it	is	
not	the	same	as	understanding	it.'	(Dormer,	P.	1994.	p42)

○

The	session	will	include	demonstrations,	question	and	answer	and	practical○
Engagement
This	draws	on	the	principle	of	experiential	 learning	(David	A.	Kolb,	1984)	or	learning	by	doing.	Learning	through	first	
hand	experience	with	the	material	and	process,	with	the	opportunity	to	reflect,	generalise	and	apply	knowledge	and	
understanding

○

Experiential	 learning	involves	a	'direct	encounter	with	the	phenomena	being	studied	rather	than	merely	thinking	about	
the	encounter	of	only	considering	the	possibility	of	doing	something	about	it.'		

○

This	is	also	has	echoes	of	Bloom’s	Taxonomy	-○

Models	of	practice	or	theoretical	foundations	and	relevant	disciplinary	and	pedagogic	literature	which	informed	approach	
to	planning,	delivering	and	assessing	the	micro-teach

4.

I	provided	students	with	a	handout	at	the	end	of	the	session.	The	handout	is	a	document	by	Bullseye	Glass,	titled	'12	
Ways	to	Improve	Your	Cutting'.	The	context	of	the	handout	is	quite	important,	and	how	it	can	facilitate	self	directed	
learning.	The	document	is	about	improving	your	cutting;	in	addition	to	the	basics	that	I	covered	in	the	taught	session	it	
gives	additional	hints	and	tips	on	how	to	cut	glass	successfully.	This	is	giving	students	the	opportunity	to	explore	the	
process	further	- beyond	what	I	have	delivered	in	the	session.	In	addition	I	signposted	students	to	a	couple	of	online	
resources	that	host	a	catalogue	of	instructional	videos	and	documents	within	the	field	of	kiln	formed	glass,	including	
glass	cutting.	

○
The	opportunities	it	provided	for	developing	self-directed	learning	- how	participants	may	use	the	knowledge	gained5.

My	teaching	relies	on	a	wealth	of	resources	and	space	requirements	because	of	its	technical	and	practical	context.	One	
of	the	first	challenges	was	the	physical	learning	environment.	All	of	the	micro-teaches	were	scheduled	to	take	place	in	a	
seminar	room.	However	this	wasn't	an	appropriate	learning	and	teaching	environment	for	participatory	practical	
workshop.	Therefore,	I	had	to	move	my	session	to	the	glass	studio.	Here	I	had	all	the	materials	and	tools	at	hand	as	well	
as	having	more	control	over	the	set	up	of	the	space

○

I	received	positive	comments	about	how	I	made	use	of	a	variety	of	resources,	in	particular	the	use	of	a	whiteboard	and	
diagrams	to	explain	the	concepts/principles	behind	the	process.

○

I	developed	a	new	visual	metaphor	for	the	process,.	I	regularly	try	to	use	everyday,	assumed	knowledge	within	my	
teaching	practice	to	help	students	better	understand	the	underlying	principles	of	a	process	of	technique.	On	this	
occasion	I	invited	two	volunteers	to	break	different	types	of	chocolate	bar	to	illustrate	how	a	weakness	in	a	material	
can	aid	breaking.	On	the	whole	I	think	it	worked,	Steph's	comments…

○

The	resources/appropriate	technology	you	developed	or	used6.

Glass	cutting	is	one	of	the	first	skills	our	Stage	One	students	are	taught	within	glass	making,	it	is	fundamental	skill	for	
any	crafts	person	working	with	sheet	glass.	Therefore	I	felt	it	was	an	appropriate	technique	to	show	the	PGCHE	cohort,	
who	I	assumed	would	have	had	very	little	experience/knowledge	of	working	with	glass.

○

This	type	of	taught	session	to	a	small	group	5-15	students	is	indicative	of	the	type	of	teaching	I	deliver	on	BA(Hons)	
Contemporary	Crafts	at	Falmouth.	I	am	responsible	for	teaching	our	students	technical	processes	through	participatory	
workshops	like	the	micro-teach.	In	addition	I	offer	individual	technical	support	and	assistance	to	students.

○

How	the	session	fits	into	the	wider	curriculum	with	regard	to	subject	specialism	and	teaching	role7.

How	could	I	gather	more	feedback	on	my	teaching.	The	process	of	receiving	feedback	students	and	peers	has	proved	
really	valuable	in	highlighting	areas	for	improvement	and	modifications	to	my	teaching.	Our	students	complete	module	
evaluation	forms,	contribute	to	student-staff	liaison	groups	and	complete	the	NSS.	However,	prior	to	commencing	the	
PGCHE	I	have	not	actively	sought	out	feedback	on	my	own	teaching,	and	the	content	is	often	very	generalised	about	
the	course	content,	timetabling	and	structure	and	not	specific	to	me	as	a	technician	and	my	teaching.	This	has	made	me	
think	about	how	I	might	collect	more	immediate	feedback	from	my	students,	specifically	about	my	own	teaching	
practice	and	interactions	with	students.	

○

An	area	for	modification	I	have	identified	is	the	use	of	online	resources	and	digital	technologies	in	my	teaching	practice.	
There	are	practical	implications	that	inhibit	the	use	of	a	projector	or	digital	screens	in	the	glass	studio.	As	an	open	plan	
environment,	with	automatic	lighting	the	use	of	digital	screens/projectors	in	the	glass	studio	wouldn’t	be	practical.	
However	I	think	I	could	make	better	use	of	virtual	learning	environments	to	store	and	make	technical	resources	
available	to	students.	Currently	the	Contemporary	Crafts	page	on	the	Learning	Space	is	quite	difficult	to	navigate	and	
there	is	no	section	dedicated	to	technical	 information.	Instead,	instructional	documents	are	located	with	in	the	module	
where	they	were	first	taught,	however	this	makes	them	tricky	to	find	later	on	in	a	student's	studies.	

○

In	addition	to	improving	the	technical	information	on	the	VLE	I	think	there	is	scope	to	implement	the	pedagogical	idea	
of	flipped	classroom	into	my	practice.	This	model	turns	the	traditional	teaching	practices	upside	down;	where	by	
traditional	instructional	elements	(e.g.	a	lecture)	are	delivered	 remotely,	often	online	in	the	form	of	short	videos	prior	
to	a	taught	session.	The	teacher-student	contact	time	is	then	devoted	to	higher	order	thinking,	unpicking	
principles/concepts	and	engaging	with	the	subject	matter	- traditionally	this	happens	during	self	directed	study.	The	
standard	format	for	a	practical	workshop	such	as	the	glass	cutting	micro-teach	is	a	teacher	led	demonstration	followed	
by	the	students	having	a	go.	This	model	could	benefit	from	the	flipped	classroom	principle.	If	the	demonstration	was	
made	available	online	prior	to	the	taught	session	in	the	form	of	an	instructional	video	this	would	allow	more	contact	
time	for	students	to	experience	and	practice	the	process.	The	main	inhibitor	and	determining	factor	of	micro-teach	
planning	was	the	time	limitation	of	10-15	minutes.	This	limited	student	participation	in	the	process.

○

In	light	of	feedback	received	and	relating	to	the	dimensions	of	the	UKPSF,	are	there	any	modifications	to	your	own	teaching	
practice/curriculum/assessment	strategies	etc.

8.

Feedback	from	Sion	(Appendix	3)	suggests	that	the	
outcomes	were	achieved

•

I	developed	the	five	stages	to	glass	cutting	model	to	
help	the	students	better	digest	the	information,	and	
consider	testing	the	participants	on	how	well	they	could	
recall	 the	five	stages.

•

Therefore,	the	importance	of	self	evaluation	and	critical	
reflection	of	my	own	practice	is	even	more	pertinent	in	
the	context	of	this	assignment.

•
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Briefly	introduce	students	to	the	principles	of	glass	cutting,	utilizing	assumed	knowledge	○
of	everyday	materials.
Aa	far	as	reasonably	practicable	within	the	given	time	constraints	the	session	will	include	participatory	elements.○

The	aims	of	the	micro-teach	session1.

Have	gained	a	comprehension	of	the	principles	of	scoring	and	breaking	glass	in	a	straight	line	including	H&S	
considerations	and	use	of	tools

○

Identify	the	five	key	stages	of	safe	and	successful	glass	cutting○

The	learning	objectives;	what	participants	should	know,	be	able	to	do	or	understand	at	the	end2.

In	a	longer	taught	session	all	 students	would	be	given	the	opportunity	have	a	go	at	glass	cutting.	Students	would	be	set	
a	number	of	tasks	to	cut	out	a	variety	of	shapes	and	I	would	walk	round	the	group	and	offer	formative	feedback	on	how	
they	are	handling	the	tools	and	materials	and	provide	advice	and	guidance	on	how	they	might	modify	their	practice.	In	
the	micro-teach	however,	it	was	unrealistic	for	everyone	to	have	a	go	and	receive	 feedback	in	the	allotted	time	
therefore	I	singled	out	a	volunteer	to	have	a	go	in	front	of	the	rest	of	the	group,	prompting	them	through	each	stage	of	
the	process	and	offer	advice	and	feedback.	This	is	indicative	of	the	type	of	assessment	and	feedback	offered	within	my	
teaching	practice.	I	do	not	test,	mark	or	grade	students	on	technical	ability	rather	offer	immediate	continuous	
formative	feedback	to	enhance	their	learning	experience.

○

Steph's	feedback	praised	the	use	of	directed	questioning	as	a	method	for	checking	understanding.	I	broke	the	glass	
cutting	process	down	into	five	distinct	steps.	When	the	volunteer	was	having,	I	asked	the	student	what	they	would	do	
next,	before	progressing	to	the	next	step	- this	was	a	form	of	test	to	check	they	had	understood	the	five	step	process

○

The	strategies	you	used	to	measure	participants	understanding3.

I	was	very	keen	for	the	micro-teach	to	include	participatory	practical	elements,	because	this	is	most	reflective	of	my	
teaching	practice	and	subject	specialism.	Also	it	is	widely	recognise	that	to	learn	a	practical	skill	it	needs	to	be	practised	
not	just	talked	about	or	demonstrated.

○

'The	constitutive	rules	of	craft	are	only	learned	by	actually	doing	the	activity.	Indeed,	they	are	the	activity.	This	is	a	
fundamental	point	about	craft	knowledge.	You	cannot	understand	it	or	know	it	until	you	can	do	it.	Reading	about	it	is	
not	the	same	as	understanding	it.'	(Dormer,	P.	1994.	p42)

○

The	session	will	include	demonstrations,	question	and	answer	and	practical○
Engagement
This	draws	on	the	principle	of	experiential	 learning	(David	A.	Kolb,	1984)	or	learning	by	doing.	Learning	through	first	
hand	experience	with	the	material	and	process,	with	the	opportunity	to	reflect,	generalise	and	apply	knowledge	and	
understanding

○

Experiential	 learning	involves	a	'direct	encounter	with	the	phenomena	being	studied	rather	than	merely	thinking	about	
the	encounter	of	only	considering	the	possibility	of	doing	something	about	it.'		

○

This	is	also	has	echoes	of	Bloom’s	Taxonomy	-○

Models	of	practice	or	theoretical	foundations	and	relevant	disciplinary	and	pedagogic	literature	which	informed	approach	
to	planning,	delivering	and	assessing	the	micro-teach

4.

I	provided	students	with	a	handout	at	the	end	of	the	session.	The	handout	is	a	document	by	Bullseye	Glass,	titled	'12	
Ways	to	Improve	Your	Cutting'.	The	context	of	the	handout	is	quite	important,	and	how	it	can	facilitate	self	directed	
learning.	The	document	is	about	improving	your	cutting;	in	addition	to	the	basics	that	I	covered	in	the	taught	session	it	
gives	additional	hints	and	tips	on	how	to	cut	glass	successfully.	This	is	giving	students	the	opportunity	to	explore	the	
process	further	- beyond	what	I	have	delivered	in	the	session.	In	addition	I	signposted	students	to	a	couple	of	online	
resources	that	host	a	catalogue	of	instructional	videos	and	documents	within	the	field	of	kiln	formed	glass,	including	
glass	cutting.	

○
The	opportunities	it	provided	for	developing	self-directed	learning	- how	participants	may	use	the	knowledge	gained5.

My	teaching	relies	on	a	wealth	of	resources	and	space	requirements	because	of	its	technical	and	practical	context.	One	
of	the	first	challenges	was	the	physical	learning	environment.	All	of	the	micro-teaches	were	scheduled	to	take	place	in	a	
seminar	room.	However	this	wasn't	an	appropriate	learning	and	teaching	environment	for	participatory	practical	
workshop.	Therefore,	I	had	to	move	my	session	to	the	glass	studio.	Here	I	had	all	the	materials	and	tools	at	hand	as	well	
as	having	more	control	over	the	set	up	of	the	space

○

I	received	positive	comments	about	how	I	made	use	of	a	variety	of	resources,	in	particular	the	use	of	a	whiteboard	and	
diagrams	to	explain	the	concepts/principles	behind	the	process.

○

I	developed	a	new	visual	metaphor	for	the	process,.	I	regularly	try	to	use	everyday,	assumed	knowledge	within	my	
teaching	practice	to	help	students	better	understand	the	underlying	principles	of	a	process	of	technique.	On	this	
occasion	I	invited	two	volunteers	to	break	different	types	of	chocolate	bar	to	illustrate	how	a	weakness	in	a	material	
can	aid	breaking.	On	the	whole	I	think	it	worked,	Steph's	comments…

○

The	resources/appropriate	technology	you	developed	or	used6.

Glass	cutting	is	one	of	the	first	skills	our	Stage	One	students	are	taught	within	glass	making,	it	is	fundamental	skill	for	
any	crafts	person	working	with	sheet	glass.	Therefore	I	felt	it	was	an	appropriate	technique	to	show	the	PGCHE	cohort,	
who	I	assumed	would	have	had	very	little	experience/knowledge	of	working	with	glass.

○

This	type	of	taught	session	to	a	small	group	5-15	students	is	indicative	of	the	type	of	teaching	I	deliver	on	BA(Hons)	
Contemporary	Crafts	at	Falmouth.	I	am	responsible	for	teaching	our	students	technical	processes	through	participatory	
workshops	like	the	micro-teach.	In	addition	I	offer	individual	technical	support	and	assistance	to	students.

○

How	the	session	fits	into	the	wider	curriculum	with	regard	to	subject	specialism	and	teaching	role7.

How	could	I	gather	more	feedback	on	my	teaching.	The	process	of	receiving	feedback	students	and	peers	has	proved	
really	valuable	in	highlighting	areas	for	improvement	and	modifications	to	my	teaching.	Our	students	complete	module	
evaluation	forms,	contribute	to	student-staff	liaison	groups	and	complete	the	NSS.	However,	prior	to	commencing	the	
PGCHE	I	have	not	actively	sought	out	feedback	on	my	own	teaching,	and	the	content	is	often	very	generalised	about	
the	course	content,	timetabling	and	structure	and	not	specific	to	me	as	a	technician	and	my	teaching.	This	has	made	me	
think	about	how	I	might	collect	more	immediate	feedback	from	my	students,	specifically	about	my	own	teaching	
practice	and	interactions	with	students.	

○

An	area	for	modification	I	have	identified	is	the	use	of	online	resources	and	digital	technologies	in	my	teaching	practice.	
There	are	practical	implications	that	inhibit	the	use	of	a	projector	or	digital	screens	in	the	glass	studio.	As	an	open	plan	
environment,	with	automatic	lighting	the	use	of	digital	screens/projectors	in	the	glass	studio	wouldn’t	be	practical.	
However	I	think	I	could	make	better	use	of	virtual	learning	environments	to	store	and	make	technical	resources	
available	to	students.	Currently	the	Contemporary	Crafts	page	on	the	Learning	Space	is	quite	difficult	to	navigate	and	
there	is	no	section	dedicated	to	technical	 information.	Instead,	instructional	documents	are	located	with	in	the	module	
where	they	were	first	taught,	however	this	makes	them	tricky	to	find	later	on	in	a	student's	studies.	

○

In	addition	to	improving	the	technical	information	on	the	VLE	I	think	there	is	scope	to	implement	the	pedagogical	idea	
of	flipped	classroom	into	my	practice.	This	model	turns	the	traditional	teaching	practices	upside	down;	where	by	
traditional	instructional	elements	(e.g.	a	lecture)	are	delivered	 remotely,	often	online	in	the	form	of	short	videos	prior	
to	a	taught	session.	The	teacher-student	contact	time	is	then	devoted	to	higher	order	thinking,	unpicking	
principles/concepts	and	engaging	with	the	subject	matter	- traditionally	this	happens	during	self	directed	study.	The	
standard	format	for	a	practical	workshop	such	as	the	glass	cutting	micro-teach	is	a	teacher	led	demonstration	followed	
by	the	students	having	a	go.	This	model	could	benefit	from	the	flipped	classroom	principle.	If	the	demonstration	was	
made	available	online	prior	to	the	taught	session	in	the	form	of	an	instructional	video	this	would	allow	more	contact	
time	for	students	to	experience	and	practice	the	process.	The	main	inhibitor	and	determining	factor	of	micro-teach	
planning	was	the	time	limitation	of	10-15	minutes.	This	limited	student	participation	in	the	process.

○

In	light	of	feedback	received	and	relating	to	the	dimensions	of	the	UKPSF,	are	there	any	modifications	to	your	own	teaching	
practice/curriculum/assessment	strategies	etc.

8.

Feedback	from	Sion	(Appendix	3)	suggests	that	the	
outcomes	were	achieved

•

I	developed	the	five	stages	to	glass	cutting	model	to	
help	the	students	better	digest	the	information,	and	
consider	testing	the	participants	on	how	well	they	could	
recall	 the	five	stages.

•

Therefore,	the	importance	of	self	evaluation	and	critical	
reflection	of	my	own	practice	is	even	more	pertinent	in	
the	context	of	this	assignment.

•
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